
April 19.2022 
 
Meeting Time:    12:00 p.m. 
Meeting Place:    Rossville Town Park Pavilion 
Members Present:    16 members present 
Lunch Provided By:   Kathy Michael 
 

1. Rod Miller called the meeting to order.  Minutes from the previous meeting were 
approved as presented. 

2. Treasurer’s Report: 
Checking Acct:  $13,342.29 
Savings Acct:  $13,693.75 
6 Month CD:  $10,167.86 
(matures April 29, 2022) 

 
Old Business: 

 Coupon Book Update—Mandy Murray stated there are still several books still 
available for purchase and requested the price be dropped to $5.00.  This was 
approved by the group. 

 
New Business: 

 Clinton County Tourism Grant—A check in the amount of $5,000.00 was 
received from the County for the Tourism Grant. 

 Masonic Lodge—Due to the extreme high cost of using a replacement oil and the 
price of fish, the Lodge made the difficult decision to not have their annual fish fry 
during the Summer’s End Festival. 

 RBA Scholarship Committee—The committee met to review scholarship 
applications.  Chase Jacoby and C.J. Geheb were chosen to be the recipients.  
Mandy Murray will be the presenter. 

 Gary Gangwer reported Rod Miller had appeared on the cover of Indiana 
Farmers magazine. 

 
Summer’s End Festival: 

 Advertising—no report 

 Booths—Jessica Heater stated reservations are slow coming in. 

 Car Show—Roger Gregory stated the flyers should be done in the next couple of 
weeks. 

 Church Service—Fountain of Life Church will be in charge of the service. 

 Lil Miss/Mister—no report 

 Queen—Sarah Burkle has agreed to chair this event. 

 Euchre Tournament—no report 

 Entertainment—Cody Chapin stated sound equipment could be rented for 
$250.00 and entertainers for additional $250.00 for a total of $500.00.  The 
location in the park is still to be determined.  The entertainment permit has been 
applied for. 

 Hornet Hustle—no report 



 Parade—no report 

 Fireworks—no report 

 Parking—no report 

 Hula Hoop/Jump Rope/Cake Walk—this will not continue unless someone else 
wants to volunteer 

 Porta pots/hand washing stations—no report 

 Ambulance Service—no report 
 
There being no further business to come before the group, the meeting was adjourned 
to Tuesday, May 17, 2022 at 12:00 p.m. at the Rossville Town Park Pavilion.  Rita Betts 
has graciously volunteered to provide the meal. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
      Rod Miller, Vice President 
      Pat McIlrath, Secretary 
 
 
  

 
 


